September 13, 2023

Mayor and City Council
City of Star
10769 W. State St.

Re: Recommendation for selection of Kimley Horn for the Star Pathway Plan

Dear Mayor and Council,

The Star Transportation and Pathways Committee met September 13, 2023 to review the
recommendation of the subcommittee assigned to review the Statement of Qualifications (SOQ)
submitted to prepare the City of Star Pathways Master Plan. Three SOQ’s were submitted. The
subcommittee recommended selection of Kimley Horn to begin contract negotiations. The Star
Transportation Committee voted unanimously that the City Council approve staff to negotiate a contract
for development of a Pathways Master Plan and to bring a completed contract back to the City Council
for approval.

Respectfully,
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gnsen, Chair
Star Transportation and Pathways Committee

cC Ryan l\/iorgan P.E., City Engineer



